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January 12, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

This letter transmits an ordinance to the King County Council authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the King County Flood Control District (“District”) to implement subregional flood protection projects using funds allocated in the 2008 and 2009 District budgets, and in future District budgets, for such projects.
In November 2008, the District authorized an annual property tax levy to implement its annual work plan for flood protection measures.  The District Board of Supervisors (“Board”) stipulated that ten percent of the district’s tax revenues be allocated to projects addressing subregional flooding problems unrelated to main stem rivers and large tributaries, and that these revenues constitute an “opportunity fund.”  Funds and budget for opportunity fund projects were authorized in the District’s budget in 2008 and 2009.  In March 2009, the District Board authorized a form of interlocal agreement for the District to execute with each jurisdiction (including the county) for Opportunity Fund Projects
In July 2009, the Board approved an allocation of $1,090,000 from its 2008 and 2009 revenue collections for specific opportunity fund projects to be implemented in King County and also approved an interlocal agreement for execution by the District and the county.  The project funds were appropriated by the council in the county’s 2009 budget.  
Authorizing and executing the proposed interlocal agreement is the final step needed to provide the funds necessary to implement the projects.  Additionally, the interlocal agreement sets out the overall processes and responsibilities for evaluating, implementing and demonstrating accountability for the 2008-2009 projects and all future projects to be constructed with opportunity funds by King County.  Applications for future projects that the county proposes, and the District approves, will be attached and incorporated into the agreement, subject to required budget allocations. 
If you have any questions or would like more information, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance to allow important subregional flood control projects to proceed.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Toni Rezab, Deputy Director Office of Management and Budget


Bob Burns, Deputy Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Mark Isaacson, Director, Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD), DNRP

Curt Crawford, Manager, Stormwater Services Section, WLRD, DNRP

Steve Bleifuhs, Manager, River and Floodplain Management Section, WLRD, DNRP
